Public Domain )
Maintenance NI

“I reqularly go around the river and the litter is smelly.
Need for more public bins especially near schools and
alleyways.”

Penrith City Council Community Survey 2009

“Too much rubbish around shopping centres and
railway”
Penrith City Council Community Survey 2009

The Public Domain Maintenance Service provides high
levels of maintenance across the City. Once seen as
just an unsightly issue, litter has now been recognised
as a significant environmental problem. Common
litter items include chip and confectionary wrappers,
glass pieces, fast-food packaging, soft drink bottles and
cigarette butts. Of these, cigarette butts are the most
common, making up 50% of litter items in NSW.
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Enhanced Public
Domain Maintenance

Additional resources are required to provide enhanced service levels in
locations such as City Centre car parks and commuter car parks, high activity
city locations and precincts, industrial areas (including the new Erskine Park
industrial precinct) and to address the emerging issue of litter throughout the
Council’s area.

It is proposed that litter would be addressed similarly to Council’s Graffiti
Minimisation Strategy i.e. a three pronged strategy based around education,
enforcements and removal.

Two additional 2-person public domain maintenance crews are required to
address these issues. It is proposed that these additional crews be provided
over two years. The first crew is expected to be fully operational by September
2011 after the employment of staff and purchase of plant and equipment.

The second crew would be fully operational by July 2012.
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